
NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE 

PROPOSED FUGAZI BROTHERS PUMP TURNOUT PROJECT OF MORMON 
SLOUGH 

Notice is Hereby Given that an Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) 
is available for public review for the Fugazi Brothers Pump Turnout of Mormon Slough 
project described below pursuant to the provisions of the California Environmental 
Quality Act of 1970 (Public Resources Code 21100, et seq.)  

Project Description and Location 

John Fugazi proposes to install a new pump turnout in Mormon Slough at 5503 N. Fine 
Road, in Linden CA. The new turnout would supply water for 43.85 acres of almond 
orchard. The pump will include an 8” pipeline with a flowrate of 500 gallons per minute. 
A 6” concrete slab would also be poured near an existing well to allow for the installation 
of a two-tank sand media filter. Stockton East Water District (District) is the CEQA lead 
agency.  

Document Review and Availability 
The public comment period will extend from September 16, 2022 to October 17, 2022.  
Copies of the IS/MND are available for public review at the Stockton East Water District, 
6767 East Main Street, Stockton, CA 95215, 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Monday through 
Friday. 

This IS/MND can also be reviewed and/or downloaded from the Stockton East Water 
District website at the following link:  www.sewd.net. 

During the public review period, written comments on the IS/MND may be provided to: 

Darrel Evensen, District Engineer 
Stockton East Water District 
6767 East Main Street 
Stockton, CA 95215 
209.948.0537 
devensen@sewd.net  

http://www.sewd.net/

